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Canadian Society of Safety Engineering
Western Nova Scotia Chapter

October 16th 2019
Western NS Chapter Meeting Minutes
Glooscap Ventures, Hantsport, NS
Time:

5:00 p.m.
Location:
Glooscap Ventures Office
In Attendance:
Stacey Maguire
Glooscap Ventures 
David Welsh 

Department of Labour & Advanced Education 
Conrad LeLievre
CBCL

Wanda Balsor

Ennis Safety, Security & Consulting Group



Exquisite Salon 
Kathy Betts 

Strait Regional Centre for Education
Jeff Brett 

Retired 

Heather Wright 
Scotia Recycling 
Tracy Burgess

Sun Safety (Presenter)
Regrets:

Stewart Franck
Workplace Performance Management
Bob Neilson 

Ennis Safety, Security & Consulting Group 
Larry Rosborough
SSI Consulting Solutions
Belinda Riles

CIM Guest (Wanda will invite to the November meeting)
1. Call to Order by Kathy Betts, Chapter Chair at 5:07 pm
2. Welcome – Kathy welcomed all in attendance followed by David Welsh introducing Guest Speaker, Tracy Burgess, with Sun Safety Collation of Nova Scotia, who spoke on skin cancer and heat exposure.
3. Tracy gave an overview of the Collation prior to her presentation.  Dr. Peter Green is the Chair of the Collation and they meet three times per year.  They are presently placing their focus on daycares and workplaces.  One and a half million Canadians work in the sun with chance of exposure to heat and sun.  She provided the group with a very informative presentation regarding “Sun Safety at Work”.  An ice-breaker quiz was presented to the group – Education on Sun Safety.  There was a review of sun exposure facts, the effects of sun exposure, prevention strategies, sun safety PPE. These resources are available at – www.sunsafetyatwork.ca  Risk Assessment tools and sample policies are available on this site.  Lots of interest and questions were generated by the group with plenty of take-away information.  The group felt we should be going back to our workplace and adding sun burn information to our Incident Reporting process.  Some of the protective equipment suggested was sun screen, hats, glasses and lip balms.  The group also felt a “Heat and UV Policy”, following the Head Stress Guidelines” should be consider for employees.
4. A sincere thank you was provided to Tracy by David as well as from the group. 

5. Business Arising from previous Meetings:
a. Membership Strategies – A round table discussion began with Jeff regarding membership and the need for our focus. It was a conscience that we need to focus on “member value”.  We need to be providing more training, networking strategies, etc. and consider how we could bring more CSSE awareness to younger people and perhaps work more closely with  NSCC. Larry Rosborough was not in attendance to discuss the membership survey he has conducted.  Kathy informed the group that our RVP, Darrel Nickerson, would like to attend our November meeting to review this topic as presented at the PDC and the National Leadership Meeting.  The group discussed and felt this opportunity for pulling strategies together would be great for our next scheduled meeting in November.  It was determined that we should hold the meeting on the North Shore, for convenience to Darrel, who would be traveling in from New Brunswick.  Dave Welsh would check on availability at the Old Orchard Inn and we would have a meal, ordering from the Menu upon arrival. 
b. PDC Winnipeg – Three members from our Chapter attended the 2019 PDC – Stacey Maguire, Wanda Balsor and Stewart Franck.  Stacey gave a briefing to the group and explained there was an Indigenous component added to the PDC this year.  A summary of the CSSE National Team Leadership Meeting, held September 22nd in Winnipeg was provided and will be attached with the minutes. 
6. Chapter Reports: 
a. Finance (Conrad) – Account Balance was confirmed and will be noted in the Executive Meeting Minutes.

b. Membership (Larry) – (report to be updated at the next meeting)

c. By-Laws (Bob) – (report to be updated at the next meeting)

d. Programs (David) – A list of program suggestions are available along with offering from Conrad to present when needed.
7. New Business:
a. Marijuana on the job site was discussed with great concerns.  Eatables will be legal October 17th, 2019, making it more difficult for employers to control.  Conrad explained that it can take up to four – seven hours or longer for the effects to take hold.

b. Stacey discussed having a “Fit for Duty Policy” for fishing boat employees. It was brought up that we should be considering having six meetings per year, as we have currently we have eight; or an hold an event to take the place of a meeting. 

c. It was brought up that we should consider having a Membership Committee within our Chapter and this could be added to the draft - Management Guidelines.  It was asked that members send in some info to Wanda Balsor for compiling.
d. In regards to membership, a suggestion was brought forward that we consider providing OHS Classes to the NSCC by way of power point presentations to help bring awareness in networking with Safety Professionals. 

e. Another suggestion was to ask someone from the fisheries sector to host a meeting, which in turn could help with awareness as well. 
f. Request that we schedule CSSE Courses for members to be brought to the area.

8. Date of next meeting – November 20th, 2019 at 5:00 pm on the North Shore.  Kathy and the members thanked Stacey and Glooscap Ventures for hosting the meeting. 
9. Adjourned at 7:30 p.m. – Stacey moved to adjourn the meeting and 2nd by Jeff.
Vision: An advocate for safety in every workplace through education and knowledge sharing.

Mission: To be a resource for professional development, knowledge and information exchange for our members, our profession and the public.

